## GOLF ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 27 OCTOBER 2020 CARDINAL GOLF COURSE CLUBHOUSE

## **Council Members Present:**

COL Stephen Elder, Council Chairperson Mrs. Janelle Carlow, Ladies Golf Association Representative Mr. William Edwards Jr., Greens Superintendent

Mr. Kenneth Inman, Retiree Representative

Mr. Scott Neal, Golf Course Manager

## **Council Members Absent:**

Mr. Juan Giraud Jr., Retiree Representative

Mrs. Rebekah Kelley, Recorder

- 1. Mr. Scott Neal called the meeting to order at 1000 on 27 October 2020.
- 2. Scott began the meeting by stating there has been a hold up with the course opening to the public. Once we hear more regarding the topic, we will share in a future Newsletter.
- 3. Scott said one of our biggest issues right now is the whole fleet of cart batteries are at the end of their life cycle. All capital expenditures, including the money for a new fleet, are currently frozen, but should be available in August. However, the current batteries will not be able to last until then. Scott said he is working through whether to get new batteries with a three-year life span or find a way to wait for the new fleet of carts. Mr. William (Billy) Edwards said not all cart batteries are created equal, and that the ones needing to be replaced are the cheapest on the market and two years old. Billy gave an update of what the maintenance staff is doing to help with the battery issue. COL Elder suggested coming up with a plan, even if it looks like replacing 50 batteries and then replacing the remaining 50 carts in August.
- 4. As no further business was brought forward, Mr. Scott Neal adjourned the meeting at 1035 hours. The Council will not meet again until January.

Respectfully submitted, Rebekah Kelley.